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DOC16/374422-1
MP 10_0090 MOD 1

Ms Fiona Gibson

Acting Team Leader, Modification Assessments
Planning Services

Department of Planning and Environment
fiona.gibson@planning.nsw.gov.au

Dear Ms Gibson

RE: REVIEW OF MINMI LINK ROAD DEVELOPMENT (CONCEPT APPROVAL) MODIFICATION 1
ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT — SECTION 75W MODIFICATION TO MP10-0090 (MOD 1)

| refer to your email dated 28 July 2016 requesting comment on the Minmi Link Road Development
Modification No. 1 report (prepared for the applicant — Winten Property Group) for a modification under
Section 75W of the Environmental Assessment and Planning Act 1979 to the approved Major Project
10-0090. The Office of Environment and Heritage (OEH) understands that the modification proposal
primarily relates to the timing of reports, information and other documents (e.g. plans) under the
approval.

OEH has undertaken a review of the report titled ‘Section 75W Application — Major Project 10_0090 —
Minmi Link Road Development — Modification 1’ and notes that the proposed modification does not
impact on matters that OEH would be concerned about, apart from the timing associated with the
preparation Aboriginal Heritage Management Plan, to which OEH has no objection to the suggested
amendment.

If you require any further information regarding this matter please contact Steve Lewer, Regional
Biodiversity Conservation Officer, on 4927 3158.

Yours sincerely

/ 28 JUr 2017

STEVELEWER
Acting Senior Team Leader Planning, Hunter Central Coast Region
Regional Operations

Locked Bag 1002 Dangar NSW 2309
Level 4/26 Honeysuckle Drive Newcastle NSW 2300
rog.hcc@environment.nsw.gov.au
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